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Biography

Steinway Artist Eric Ruple joined the piano faculty at James Madison University in 1987.  He
enjoys an active career as a solo and chamber musician, including several performances at
the Kennedy Center in Washington, DC, Steinway Hall in New York, and he is also pianist
for the Virginia Symphony Orchestra, including principal keyboard role in the ongoing
“Harry Potter Live” concerts.  He was also featured in Bernstein’s “Prelude, Fugue and Riffs”
with the VSO Jazz Ensemble.  His recording “Musica Incognito” with hornist Ian Zook has
earned unanimously positive reviews from several national and international publications.
He is an active member of the American Liszt Society and is a regular adjudicator in Hong
Kong.  He received his doctoral degree from the University of Michigan.

Meeting & Workshop:  Friday, February 17, 2023



Presentation by Dr. Eric Ruple
"Not your Undergraduate Music History"






Location:  Jordan Kitt's Music: 5164 Virginia Beach Blvd., 
Virginia Beach, VA23462

9:30 Coffee - 10:00 Meeting & Workshop - 12:00 Lunch
                                         

Workshop description

When is the last time you looked at your notes from you undergraduate Music History class?
(Hmm, they are around here somewhere, right?) When is the last time you even thought
about the unchangeable truths about the four eras:  Baroque; Classical; Romantic: Modern?
What precipitated the changes from one era to the next?  We will take a look at how world
events over the past few years may be both ushering in a “new” musical era, and casting a
new light on some of our old suppositions.  This workshop should be a time for fun and
creative ideas.  Who says history is dead?!

Staffl ines News |  Page 1

___________________________________________________________________
2008 MTNA Local Association of the Year



                        Dear Fellow Music Teachers,

                        We just wrapped up the VMTA Theory
Test on Saturday and it was a resounding     
success.  It’s been three years since we’ve been able
to hold the test in person and I, for one, had missed
the camaraderie of the volunteers and the feeling
that we’re part of something bigger than ourselves. 

A big shout-out to Sally Copeland who took care of
the room reservations and provided many
volunteers from ODU, including the Phi Mu Alpha
music fraternity who were the best runners ever.
The listening was also administered by ODU
volunteers and we had many positive comments
from our teachers. We can’t do a big event like this
without volunteers, and I am grateful to everyone
who helped.

So this is a challenge to you, my fellow music
teachers.  Start thinking about entering your
students in the 2024 theory test now, so you can
start preparing them.  Everything you need is on
the VMTA website: the syllabus and practice tests
plus audio files.  If you have questions, I’m happy to
help. I have lots of tips for you.

Our February program promises to be one you
won’t want to miss.  Dr. Eric Ruple from JMU is a
perennial favorite and his presentation is called,
“Not Your Undergraduate History”.  Find the details
elsewhere in this newsletter. 

See you there!

Musically yours,

Susan Atkins, NCTM
757-282-8220 (cell)
pianolearningcenter@gmail.com
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PRESIDENT’S LETTER  
FEBRUARY  2023 

___________________________________________________________________

As the TMTF Certification Chair, I want to
help our members get certified through
MTNA and make the process as easy as
possible.  Yes, it’s daunting, but think how
much easier it will be if we all do it together!

That’s why I’m going to host monthly Zoom
meetings for anyone interested in getting
certified.  No pressure, no
commitment, just information and
encouragement.  You can bring your
questions and I will try to answer them.

The next meeting is Friday, February 24 at
11:00.  I’ll send out the Zoom link reminder a
few days before.  It should last about an
hour.

While you’re thinking about certification,
visit the MTNA Certification website:
certification.mtna.org.

If you have not yet indicated interest, please
send me an email or text.

Susan Atkins, NCTM
757-282-8220
pianolearningcenter@gmail.com

Certification Zoom Meetings 

mailto:pianolearningcenter@gmail.com
http://certification.mtna.org/
mailto:pianolearningcenter@gmail.com


This is just a friendly reminder for teachers who participated in the Play-A-Thon to remind
their students to finish collecting their pledge money so that it can be turned in by the
deadline date of March 1st.  This is a requirement to be able to participate in the David Carr
Glover Scholarship Auditions and the Glen Mayberry Scholarship Auditions.  Please be sure to
include your “Studio Schedule and Pledge Validation Form” with the student’s information
filled in (name and pledge amount) when you send it to me.  Also, please do not send me
your student’s Pledge Sheets.

Thank you!

Lynn Kleisler, NCTM
Play-A-Thon Chairman
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TMTF PLAY-A-THON

The deadline for the Glover Scholarship Auditions is right around the corner.  The
applications are due with the deadline postmark date of April 1, 2023.  This event will take
place at Monumental United Methodist Church in Portsmouth on Saturday, April 22nd.
Eligibility and requirements to participate in this event can be found in the TMTF Yearbook.
Please be aware that a teacher’s studio participation in the 2022 TMTF Play-A-Thon is
required to enter students in this event.  The Play-A-Thon pledge money must also have been
received by March 1st in order to participate in this year’s auditions. 

The “Scholarship Application” and the “Performance Evaluation Sheet” can be found in the
TMTF Activity Book.  If a student’s application form has two sheets, please make sure that
they are stapled together so that they do not get mixed up with other application forms.
Also, please do not staple the applications to the judging sheets or fold them before mailing
them in a large envelope. 

Thank you!

Lynn Kleisler, NCTM
Glover Scholarship Chairman




GLOVER SCHOLARSHIP AUDITIONS
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1 - Deadline:  TMTF Play-A-Thon (Participation in  
                        scholarship events deadline)

4 - TMTF Levels of Progress - Portsmouth, Va Beach
5 -  TMTF Levels of Progress - Va Beach, Norfolk     
12 - TMTF Sight Reading/Keyboard Skills Tests at ODU
       Diehn Performing Arts Center
13 - Deadline:  Registration form for Dr. Ben Corbin's  
                          Piano Master Class  
17 - TMTF Meeting - Piano Master Class  
                                   Clinician:  Dr. Ben Corbin
17 - Deadline:  TMTF Honors Recitals Auditions
21 - Deadline: Stafflines News
25-29 MTNA Conference at Reno, Nevada

TMTF CALENDAR
10 - TMTF Executive Board Meeting at Jordan Kitt's  
        Music from 10am
12 - Deadline:  Student Recital Norfolk
17 - TMTF Meeting, Clinician:  Dr. Eric Ruple at Jordan 
       Kitt's Music
19 - Deadline - Student Recital Portsmouth
21 - Deadline - Stafflines News
26 - Student Recital - Norfolk - Royster Memorial 
                                      Presbyterian Church
26 - Student Recital - Portsmouth - West Side Christian  
                                      Church

March

1        Laura Cardin 
18     Mary Ann Medlin 
19     Walter Noona 
22    Elizabeth Sjolund 
24    Geraldine Sawyer 
30    Cathy Bryan 
30    Galina Epelman 

___________________________________________________________________

___________________________________

February

3    Jane Gallatin
22   Alisa Bohon
25   Katherine Wright



TEACHING IDEAS
FROM JANUARY MEETING

___________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________

Tidewater Music Teachers Forum February 2023

Staffl ines News |  Page 5 2008 MTNA Local Association of the Year



___________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________Tidewater Music Teachers Forum February 2023

Staffl ines News |  Page 6 2008 MTNA Local Association of the Year



___________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________Tidewater Music Teachers Forum February 2023

Staffl ines News |  Page 7 2008 MTNA Local Association of the Year



___________________________________________________________________Tidewater Music Teachers Forum February 2023

___________________________________________________________________
Staffl ines News |  Page 8 2008 MTNA Local Association of the Year

Susan Cusher's students are doing a "Back to the 80's" recital 
at Ewell Hall at William & Mary on Saturday, Feb. 4th 2023 at 2PM

Looking for a fun and creative recital theme?



___________________________________________________________________
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Lisa Powell Carter, NCTM

lisapcarter@hotmail.com
(757) 613-1286
2021 Grey Fox Ln
Virginia Beach, VA 23456-5208

Rebekah Ruth-Nieto

Rebekah.Ruth10@houghton.edu
(610) 72-3732
3761 Stoneshore Rd
Virginia Beach, VA 23452-7914

Sharron Whealton

swhealtonp@aol.com
(757)482-4323  • Home
(757)714-4323  • Mobile
313 Carawan Lane
Chesapeake, VA 23322

Joshua Miller

jm20605@yahoo.com  
(757)541-4826  
2005 Piedmont Ave.
Portsmouth, VA 23704

welcome
New Member!
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Local Chapter of the Virginia Music Teachers Association
Affiliated with the Music Teachers National Association

Yuko Farman, Editor | 9052 River Crescent | Suffolk, VA 23433
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Stafflines Advertising Rates

The following advertising rates are for Stafflines news that is not related directly to TMTF activities.

Two to three line announcement such as a recital or job opening:  No Fee
One half page (8.5” x 5.5”) :    $10.00
Full page (8.5” x 11”) : $20.00
Make check payable to TMTF and send along with your ad to Yuko Farman, NCTM, 9052 River Crescent, Suffolk, VA 23433

________________________________________________________________


